PUT ON RI GHG STAKEHOLDER LETTERHEAD

SPLIT INTO SEPARATE HOUSE AND SENATE LETTERS

March 3, 2004

Dear Chairman Ginaitt (House)/ Dear Chairman Walaska (Senate)

The Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder Group urges you to support (HB 5307/ SB 540): the Energy and Consumer Savings Act of 2005 sponsored by Rep. Handy, Ginaitt, Gallison, Long and Lewiss/Senators Roberts, Bates and Sosnowski that would require certain commercial and residential appliances to meet minimum energy standards, such as Energy Star.

As you may know, for nearly four years the Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Stakeholder Process has been identifying ways we can reduce greenhouse gas emissions in Rhode Island.  The process includes representatives from over 25 business organizations, government agencies and public interest groups.  Over 52 options are identified in our Plan, including the option before you to improve appliance efficiency standards that can both significantly reduce emissions of greenhouse gas and air pollutants while also saving money for homes and businesses and the state over the life of the appliances. See Rhode Island Greenhouse Gas Plan at the following link (http://righg.raabassociates.org/Articles/GHGPlanBody7-19-02FINAL.pdf)  

If this bill was implemented, Rhode Island could see net economic benefits of over $314 million by 2030 according to data compiled by the American Council for an Energy Efficient Economy. Passing these standards would also be the equivalent of taking almost 30,000 cars off the road, and would bring Rhode Island closer to meeting the goal set by the New England Governors and Eastern Canadian Premiers of reducing carbon emission 10% below 1990 levels by 2020.

Many states have begun taking advantage of the benefits of efficiency standards.  Over the past year, California, Maryland and Connecticut enacted standards.  In addition, in New Jersey both legislative houses overwhelmingly passed standards. This year, so far, three states, Vermont, Washington and Colorado, the bill has passed one legislative chamber already.  Finally, several other states are considering efficiency standards legislation including Massachusetts, Maine, New York and Arizona.

The Stakeholders discussed supporting this topic last year, and at their January meeting agreed to support the bill again this year (SB 540), and strongly urge you to support it as well. This bill will both stimulate the economy by saving ratepayers money while helping us slow the pace of climate change.

CC: Members of the Senate Committee on Financial Services, Technology, Regulatory Issues, Members of the House Environment and Natural Resources Committee

